FÖRENINGEN EKONOMERNA
VID STOCKHOLMS UNIVERSITET

Board meeting #26
Tuesday 2017-05-16
The Board Room, Smedjan
Time: 18:00-22:00

§1. Call to Order
Carina Arnesson called the meeting to order at 18.00.
Carolina Viklund, Melker Mattsson, Emma Berger, Sana Kfoury, Simon Jakobsen, Nathalie Randelin and Sophia Rahmani were adjusted into the meeting with speaking rights at 18.01.

§2. Appointment of Secretary
Karolina Thyman was appointed secretary.

§3. Appointment of Adjusters
Pablo Chirosa and Douglas Forsling were appointed adjusters. 

§4. Adjustment of voting rights
Erica Plahn adjusted her vote to Douglas Forsling and Alexandra Kaktus adjusted her vote to Pablo Chirosa.

§5. Attendees		Voting right	Speaking right
Carina Arnesson		.		.
Andreas Wassenius	.		.
Freddy Ekroth		.		.
Douglas Forsling		.		.
Henrik Nordlander	.		.
Pablo Chirosa		.		.
Axel Strömberg		.		.
Karolina Thyman				.        
Sana Kfoury				.
Carolina Viklund			.
Simon Jakobsen				.
Melker Mattsson				.
Emma Berger				.
Sophia Rahmani				.
Nathalie Randelin			.


§6. Adoption of Agenda
The agenda was adopted with following changes:
· New §21 Discussion item: Changes in the structure of education surveillance
Rapporteur: Andreas Wassenius

The following items are adjusted accordingly.

§7. Follow up of to-do list
Carina has gone through and sent in the Financial Policy for decision.
The Board members with responsibility for committees or clubs will have specific handover with their successors regarding their responsibility as contact person.
Freddy will check the order of delegation and approval of revised budgets according to the new suggested Financial Policy.
Pablo will check days for possible trips with the international committee in the event calendar, and buy flight tickets. 

§8. Adoption of previous protocols
The protocol from meeting #24 was added to the archives with the	following changes:
· Editorial changes: change Kårstatus to Union Status in debriefing of Strategic Projects.
· Change formulation: SUS is positive to collaborate during the process and the meeting had been scheduled. 

§9. Check-in 
Processed. 

§10. Debriefing, all areas of responsibility

Carina Arnesson: Hosted the U9 conference. Attended "arbetsmiljö and jämställdhets" meeting and Institutional Board meeting where Andreas and I presented the association. Had meeting with the project group of the move to plan the final details for the execution of the move. Had debrief meeting with the strategic project decentralization and debrief meeting with Project Managers of ED. Attended recruitment case night and brunch with the new Board, Battle of Brunnsviken and Spring Ball. Continued my handover with Carolina and attended the handover day with the OMG. Went through the suggested new lease with SBS and, with help from our lawyer's comments, suggested changes to it.

Douglas Forsling: Has contacted and got the contracts of Mecenat and SBS-rental reviewed by a Lawyer. Attended: U9-conference as secretary, meeting with the Move project group, the dodgeball tournament, debrief meeting about the decentralization, upstart-meeting with Fadderiet, brunch with the new board and the Spring Ball. Still looking for a new treasurer. Daily duties. 

Axel Strömberg: Daily duties. 

Erica Plahn: Attended Battle of Brunnsviken, Spring ball, project plan and budget case night, brunch with the new board and U9 as secretary. Continued the handover with Simon. Started the contract meetings with our partners, met with Deloitte, My Academy and Academic Work. Had debriefing meeting regarding IME, debrief meeting regarding case academy with Andreas, BC and EC. Have had debriefing meeting with Pablo regarding diversification of partners. Had meeting with the generals for fadderiet and contract manager for Fadderiet. Went through the Mecenat contact and made suggestion of changes with help from our lawyers. Daily duties. 

Pablo Chirosa: Had a meeting together with the International Committee and MTÜK with the Business Association at Tallinn University of Technology where I signed a new partnership with MTÜK. Continued recruitment process for the Master's Welcoming Weeks and the evaluation process to create a new platform for master's students together with GSC. Had a debriefing meeting with Erica regarding the strategic project diversification of partners. Had several meetings with the Generals and helped them finalizing the recruitment process for the PG. Continued the handover process with Natalie. Attended IB Week and Spring Ball. Attended and toasted at IB Week sittning. Held the recruitment workshop for the new Board.

Henrik Nordlander: Attended OMG Handover and recruitment workshop. Started the handover vice treasurer. Daily duties

Andreas Wassenius: Attended OMG handover, recruitment workshop, Spring Ball, Battle of Brunnsviken. Me and Carina presented the Association for the Institutional Board. Had meeting with EC, BC and Erica regarding Case Academy. Hosted U9. Had meeting with SUS regarding Union Status. 

Freddy Ekroth: Held project plan and budget workshop. Held OMG-handover day. Attended Spring ball, brunch with the new board and U9 as secretary. Started with personal handovers with Sana. Held interviews for PG of Fadderiet. Had meetings with the generals of Fadderiet.

§11. Debriefing, Treasury
The Treasurers have gone through the moving budget and concluded we will save money due to furniture that will be given to the Association. 
The Treasurers also brought up the importance of sending in project plans in time, in order for them to be approved without delay.

§12. Debriefing, Operational Management Group
The members of the Operational Management Group have had handovers with their successors. They have gone through practical information about the Association during the handover day for the OMG. The last meeting will be held in June or late May.

§13. Debriefing, Strategic projects
Welcoming programs: The recruitment of project leaders for the Master’s Welcoming Weeks is ongoing and the welcoming program is well on its way.

§14. Notification: Approved budget for Venture Asia 	
Rapporteur: Henrik Nordlander		               (Appendix 1)

The budget was approved and added to the archives. 

§15. Notification: Approved project plan for Minerva Mentorship program 17/18
Rapporteur: Douglas Forsling			                 (Appendix 2)

The project plan was added to the archives with the following changes:
· Change "social media" to "channels" in the Marketing paragraph. 
· Add "run ins in September" in the Time Schedule paragraph.

§16. Notification: Approved Manager of the Asset Management Group 17/18
Rapporteur: Douglas Forsling			                  (Appendix 3)

The approval of the new Manager of the Asset Management Group, Joachim Gahm, was added to the archive.

§17. Notification: Approved project plan for Marskalksittning SS17
Rapporteur: Freddy Ekroth			                  (Appendix 4)
The project plan was rejected and sent back for revision.

The meeting adjourned at 19.12.
The meeting continued at 19.23.


§18. Decision item: Establishment of the Master’s Club
Rapporteur: Pablo Chirosa			                  (Appendix 5)

The Board discussed the advantages of having the Master’s Club, along with potential risks it could imply. It will demand a setup different from the committees and other clubs, and require guidance as well as structure in order to give a sense of inclusion in the OMG, and for the setup to be sustainable in the long term. Events will require planning ahead and recruitment needs to be well on time.  
Educational surveillance will remain within the education committee, while the social part will be moved to the Master’s Club. The setup will remain until a new decision is made. We are currently creating a new type of platform for a lot of new students to be included in the Association.  

I claim 

that	the Board approves the establishment of the Master's Club.

Decision

that	the Board approves the establishment of the Master's Club.


§19. Decision item: Approval of the revised financial policy
Rapporteur: Douglas Forsling			                  (Appendix 6)

I claim

that	the Board approves the revised financial policy.

Decision

that	the Board approves the revised financial policy with the following changes:

· Change the sentence “Den syftar till att underlätta skattmästeriets arbete för skattmästeriet samt klargöra ” to “Den syftar till att underlätta arbetet för skattmästeriet samt klargöra det ekonomiska arbetet för Föreningen Ekonomernas medlemmar”. 

· Change “resekostnader”  to: "Föreningen Ekonomerna betalar boendekostnader" in the 4th paragraph in "Budget för utskott mästeriet och projekt"
· Add below "mat och dryck": ”Under speciella omständigheter kan skattmästeriet godkänna utlägg för middag/lunch/dryck som avviker från bestämmelserna i policyn om de anser att det är lämpligt och om förfrågan görs i förväg”. 


§20. Discussion item: Corporate guidelines
Rapporteur: Andrew Gomes			                  (Appendix 7)

The discussion item was postponed until the next Board Meeting. 

The meeting was adjourned at 20.04. 
The meeting continued at 20.10.

§21. Discussion item: Changes in the structure of education surveillance
Rapporteur: Andreas Wassenius

The Board discussed whether the educational surveillance should be separated of the Education Committee and create an independent organ. The questions regarding educational surveillance would receive more attention and focus, and imply an incentive for members to get involved. The Board discussed the advantages and disadvantages of having this organ, and how the structure would be aligned with the Association's main purpose.


§22. Discussion item: Songbooks
Rapporteur: Douglas Forsling			                  (Appendix 8)

There are currently only a few books left, and the Board discussed the need for setting up a song committee to work on a new song book. With input from MÄ, the discussion surrounded the amount of team members, the mix of people from different parts of the Association and deadlines that need to be held. The Board members concluded the book only needs a touch-up as well as other changes such as including some international songs and translations. 
Enough time and effort will be invested in this project, potentially under a strategic project.

§23. Information item: International invitations
Rapporteur: Carina Arnesson			                  (Appendix 9)

The head of SBS has requested to be notified when there are visiting requests from international delegations. Visits from international delegations will further on be consulted with SBS.

§24. Up-coming events

15/05 - 19/05: Speak up Week
20/05: Birthday of the Ministry of Marshals

§25. To-do list

· Pablo will contact Sana and Patricia to see if they can create a document with information on how to apply for grant from Folkuniversitetet. 
· Freddy will check where the Sittnings should be held during Fadderiet.
· Douglas will ask around who in the different units would want to take part in the songbook project.

§26. Next meeting
Tuesday 30th of May at 18.00.

§27. Meeting concluded
The meeting was concluded at 21.13.

 




Appendix 1
Notification: Approved budget for Venture Asia

Rapporteur: Henrik Nordlander
Background: The budget was approved by the treasury the 2th of May. The IC committee wants to use their last 800 SEK projects money for this.

Appendix 2
Notification: Approved project plan for Minerva Mentorship program 17/18
Rapporteur: Douglas Forsling
Information: The project plan was approved by the Chairwoman of the Business Committee Jasmin Elmi and the Head of Corporate Relations Erica Plahn, on the 4th of May. See attached file.

Appendix 3
Notification: Approved Manager of the Asset Management Group 17/18
Rapporteur: Douglas Forsling
Information: Joachim Gahm was approved by the Chairwoman Gabriella Gardefjord and the Head of Corporate Relations Erica Plahn, on the 10th of May. Joachim has this year been a member of the project Asset management group where he has contributed with new ideas and innovative solutions for investments strategies. 

Appendix 4

Notification: Approved project plan for Marskalksittning SS17
Rapporteur: Freddy Ekroth

Information: The project plan for Marskalksitting SS17 was approved the 2nd of May 2017 by the Chair of the Social Committee Alexander Radig and the Second Vice President Freddy Ekroth.

Appendix 5
Decision item: Establishment of the Master’s Club
Rapporteur: Pablo Chirosa
Background: During this year the Board 16/17 has carried out several strategic projects that have shed a light on how to involve master’s students in the Association. As Fadderiet and SBP were merged into one welcoming programme in FS 2016, the Board was faced with the challenge to evaluate and improve this new welcoming programme. The Second Vice President, Freddy Ekroth, and the Head of International Affairs, Pablo Chirosa, carried out an extensive evaluation conveying the perspectives from all the parts involved in Fadderiet FS 2016, micros, buddies, PG, Generals, partners, the University. Through surveys, group evaluations, emails and meetings, a large amount of information was collected leading to the decision to divide Fadderiet into bachelor’s and master’s students. In a previous Board meeting, the Board approved the creation of a welcoming programme for master’s students. During the evaluation period, it was pointed out that master’s students expected a different set of activities from a welcoming programme, many of them thought that the Association focused exclusively on bachelor’s students.
The Association currently has the Graduate Student Council (GSC) as a platform for master’s students. GSC has a strong educational background and therefore, during the previous year, the board 15/16 transferred GSC from being a club to a project under the Education Committee. During this year, as part of a strategic project, the Head of Education, Andreas Wassenius, and the Head of International Affairs have often met with the project managers for GSC in order to evaluate master’s involvement in the Association and the future of GSC as a platform for master’s students. During these meetings, GSC has highlighted the problems they face regarding branding and recruitment of new members since many students think that GSC involves professors and it only addresses educational matters. GSC carried out research regarding a potential rebranding and many master’s students suggested including the word “master” in the name and avoid abbreviations. GSC was also faced with structural limitations due to its nature as a project. GSC has tried to arrange social activities and inspirational lectures during this year, being forced to include them in the project plan they sent. This has led to an abnormal way of arranging activities and a potential limitation in the growth of GSC. This has also implied an additional ladder in the procedure to get approval for its activities. GSC agrees to create a new structure to promote the involvement of master’s students in the Association and sees this change as key strategic move. 
The Head of International Affairs has in addition contacted business student associations within and outside Sweden during the I-Forum conference held in February in Lund to evaluate how master’s students are integrated in the different business student association and how successful this structure has been. In particular, the Head of International Affairs has been in touch with the Head of International Affairs from LundaEkonomerna to further discuss the advantages and disadvantages as well as the potential challenges of having a Master’s Club. Furthermore, it was discussed the most suitable way to create a platform for master’s students taken into consideration the structure of the Association.
As the new welcoming programme for master’s students will take place for the first time in the Fall Semester 2017, it is crucial to create a more natural platform for master’s students to get involved in the Association. Through having a Master’s Club, the Association would provide a natural place to meet for master’s students at SBS as well as it could increase the amount of members. It is intended that the Master’s Club acts as the first touching point between master’s or soon-to-be master’s students and the Association. As the International Committee acts as a catalyser for international students, providing them with information about the entire Association and helping them find their way in the Association, the Master’s Club will aim to proceed in a similar fashion. 
The Master’s Club will provide the operational support for the welcoming programme for master’s students and will assist to recruit the members in charge of the educational surveillance at the master’s level. The Master’s Club will arrange activities within the social and corporate pillar.  Some of the activities that the Master’s Club will arrange will be mingle events for master’s students, barbecues, formal dinners, a graduation gala, inspirational lectures and corporate events. The Master’s Club will have master’s and soon-to-be master’s students as its only target group. The Master’s Club will cooperate with other committees and market events from other committees in order to ensure that the Master’s Club does not collide or cannibalise events from other committees. The Chairs of the Master’s Club will ensure that the Club always keeps a holistic approach and holds its role as a catalyser for master’s students in the Association. Due to the international character of all the master’s programmes at SBS and the role of this position in the welcoming programme for master’s students, the Head of International Affairs will be the contact person on the Board for the Master’s Club.
Based on all the aforementioned reasons and in line with several of the strategic projects carried out by the Board 16/17, it is our belief that a Master’s Club will contribute to creating a more inclusive and diverse Association as well as increasing the membership ratio. Therefore,
I claim 
that       the Board approves the establishment of the Master's Club.

Appendix 6
Decision item: Approval of the revised financial policy
Rapporteur: Douglas Forsling

Background: During the year, we in the treasury have felt that the financial policy (economic) needs to be updated since some parts that are vital are missing and some is points in the policy gives room for loopholes. See the current financial policy and the revised financial policy. Areas that has been revised
· budgets regarding accommodation and travel,
· the handling around revised budgets,
· evaluation and follow-up on budgets,
· when to inform the Board about the outcomes from projects and when a follow-up meeting about the budget is needed,
· a paragraph regarding kick-offs/kick-out has been added,
· the attestation regarding receipts,
· the approval of debit card holder,
· a paragraph regarding invoicing has been added, 
· the cost unit has been increased and the definition of a day and half-day arrangement has been clarified,
· discoloration has been added regarding events.
The changes in the financial policy are marked in red in the revised financial policy. 

[bookmark: _GoBack]I claim

that               the Board approves the revised financial policy.
Appendix 7

Discussion item: Corporate guidelines
Rapporteur: Andrew Gomes

Background: There has been a sentiment in some committees that this year’s corporate guidelines have prioritized value to our partners over value to our members. We need to discuss and set clear guidelines and have a clear understanding of whom we consider as our primary stakeholders.


Appendix 8

Discussion item: Songbooks
Rapporteur: Douglas Forsling

Background: We only have around 400 songbooks left for the upcoming fiscal year. Therefore, do we need to discuss how to go about putting together a new songbook.

We need to set up a songbook committee with members from the association and the Ministry of Marshals. Thereafter, the songbook committee constructs a suggestion of the new songbook, which the Board later approves before it goes to printing.

Questions to consider before the meeting: 
· Should we have a songbook committee again? 
· Who should be in the songbook committee?


Appendix 9
Information item: International invitations
Rapporteur: Carina Arnesson

Background: The Head of SBS, Maria Frostling-Henningson, has brought up the potential challenges of dealing with requests from representatives from certain countries. Both the school and we as an association might get opportunities to host delegations from places that might be sensitive to be associated with. Since we host international delegations in the school's venues, we need to follow the rules that the school sets. Therefore, Maria has asked us to whenever a project wants to host an international guest, we should send this as a notification to the institutional board to get it approved. In practice, this means that projects that include international guests need way more foresight to have the time to get the approval of guests. Please forward this information to your committee chairs as well.
